
ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD 
September 25, 2019 

 
ILLINOIS ENVIRONMENTAL 
PROTECTION AGENCY, 
 
 Complainant, 
 
 v. 
 
BRUCE AND NANNETTE BONTZ, and D. 
BROOKS EXCAVATING, INC., 
 
 Respondents. 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

 
 
 
 
     AC 19-20 
     (IEPA No. 79-19-AC) 
     (Administrative Citation) 

 
HEARING OFFICER ORDER 

 
 On September 25, 2019, the parties participated in a telephone status conference with the 
hearing officer.  Respondents report that the site has been cleaned and reinspected.  Counsel for 
complainant has not been able to reach the inspector for confirmation.   
 
 The parties are directed to participate in a telephone status conference with the hearing 
officer at 10:00 a.m. on October 30, 2019.  The status conference shall be initiated by the 
complainant. 
 

IT IS SO ORDERED. 

 
  _____________________ 

Carol Webb 
Hearing Officer 
Illinois Pollution Control Board 
1021 North Grand Avenue East 
P.O. Box 19274 
Springfield, Illinois 62794-9274 
217/524-8509 
Carol.Webb@illinois.gov 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
It is hereby certified that true copies of the foregoing order were e-mailed and mailed, first class 
on September 25, 2019, to each of the persons on the service list below. 

 
It is hereby certified that a true copy of the foregoing order was e-mailed to the following 

on September 25, 2019: 
 
 Don A. Brown 
 Illinois Pollution Control Board 
 James R. Thompson Center 
 100 W. Randolph St., Ste. 11-500 
 Chicago, Illinois 60601 

  
 

       Carol Webb 
       Hearing Officer 
       Illinois Pollution Control Board 
       1021 North Grand Avenue East 

P.O. Box 19274 
Springfield, Illinois 62794-9274 
217/524-8509 

       Carol.Webb@illinois.gov 
 
 
@Consents to Electronic Service 
 
 AC 2019-020@    AC 2019-020@ 
 Daniel P. Cusack    Michelle M. Ryan 
 Cusack Gilfillan and ODay, LLC  IEPA 
 415 Hamilton Boulevard   1021 North Grand Avenue East 
 Peoria, IL 61602    P.O. Box 19276 
       Springfield, IL 62794 
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